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Brownsville ISD Responds to Misinformation and Recent Allegations 
 
Brownsville, Texas – May 15, 2025 – The Brownsville Independent School District would like to 
provide information regarding the recent allegations that have surfaced at Rivera ECHS and 
Hanna ECHS. We want to assure our community that the Brownsville ISD Police Department, 
along with other local agencies, are currently investigating these allegations.  
  
At this time, the only information we can provide is that one of the employees has been 
arrested, while the others involved are either no longer employed by the district or are 
currently on administrative leave pending the outcome of the investigations. To maintain the 
integrity of the investigation, outside interference is strictly prohibited and may be considered 
obstruction. Therefore, in accordance with BISD policy and standard procedures, we are unable 
to comment further on ongoing investigations or personnel matters.   
 
We have also been made aware of a statement circulating that falsely appears to be from BISD. 
Please note that the misuse of our official letterhead to distribute false information is strictly 
prohibited and illegal, as it undermines the trust and integrity of our district.   
 
We urge everyone to rely exclusively on our official social media outlets and website for 
accurate updates and information. If you receive any suspicious communications claiming to be 
from BISD that are not from an official source, please report them immediately. Those who 
impersonate the district or misuse our letterhead for misleading purposes may face legal 
action.   
 
Thank you for your understanding and support as we strive to provide accurate information 
while maintaining transparency. 
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